
        
 

 

 

 

 

  
 
 

 
 

Remote Learning – It has certainly been a steep learning curve for everyone to transition 

onto an online learning platform. This has required a lot of hard work and preparation on the 

side of teachers, and a lot of patience, understanding and perseverance on the side of parents! 

Well done to everyone involved and we’ve had some very positive feedback about how it all 

is going. Throughout the term teachers will continue to upload daily lessons that include 

explicit teaching, videos, learning activities and opportunities for assessment. The senior 

classes have already embarked on an interactive approach, with teachers and students using 

Google Classroom, which promotes regular communication including questions and almost 

instantaneous feedback, effectively mimicking the real-life classroom. With many teachers 

still supervising kids on site, preparing online lessons, attending Zoom meetings, completing 

PD’s, and home-schooling their own children, our staff’s commitment, integrity and 

generosity has really shone through. As the principal of the school, I am really proud of the 

whole school community and how positively the present circumstances have been embraced. 

Thank you to everyone. 
 

Online learning expectations – Just a reminder that all students are expected to abide by 

their ‘ICT and BYOD User Agreements’ even whilst learning from home. We certainly don’t 

want students to use their iPads for social media and inappropriate communication with 

friends. We would also like to stress that students should not try and rush through their 

learning activities in order to ‘get it over with’ so they can indulge in some other activity. The 

guidelines from the DET state that all students should be doing a minimum of three hours of 

constructive learning and 30 minutes of physical activity every day.  
 

Additional Learning Resources - Besides all the lessons and learning activities our teachers 

prepare, there are some fantastic additional resources the DET has on offer. These can be used 

as extension activities and consolidation of the formal lessons. They can also be accessed for 

‘fast learners/early finishers,’ and cover all year levels and subject areas. ABC TV Education 

also offers some really worthwhile activities. Please explore the sites and make use of them 

as they are directly linked to the curriculum. 

Early Years: https://fuse.education.vic.gov.au/EarlyChildHood 

Grade 2-6:  https://fuse.education.vic.gov.au/Primary 

All grades: https://www.abc.net.au/tveducation/ 
 

Facilities update – Our new rainwater tanks have now successfully been linked up to our 

water system and together with the roof, gutter and pipe clean, hopefully will alleviate many 

of the past issues we have had. We are also taking the opportunity of having limited kids on 

site to do other maintenance work including fence repairs, painting the front playground, 

trimming of branches, slashing, weeding and removing debris from site. We have also 

received an alarming notification from the architects following the arborist inspection of tress 
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on site. The report suggests there are some dangerous trees that have been identified and 

require removal. This is always heartbreaking to hear, as trees are a very special part of our 

unique school environment. We will work very closely with School Council to ensure we 

plant heaps more than what are removed to ensure we maintain our natural environment and 

rural identity.  
 

ANZAC Day – Although we will all miss events like the Dawn Service and traditional footy 

matches this year, this does not mean we should not share the significance of this day with 

our families. Anzac Day is the solemn day of remembrance of those Australian and New 

Zealand Army Corps soldiers who have fought and died for their country, and is marked 

annually on the anniversary of the Gallipoli campaign of the First World War. I have included 

some information below, which you can share with your kids to help them better understand 

the context of why it is important in our history: 

WHY IS ANZAC DAY IMPORTANT? 

While Anzac Day is set to coincide with the anniversary of the landing in Gallipoli, 
the day itself is not meant to be a commemoration of the event, but rather the 
qualities that Australia established for itself there. On Anzac Day, we recognise the 
courage, mateship, skill, and perseverance of those who have served, fought, and 
given their lives in the military. On Anzac Day, we show love, honour and support 
for those who fought to enable freedom for people all over the world, but were not 
able to make it home. 

Anzac Day is celebrated on 25th April each year, regardless of on which day it falls. 
For many years, no replacement holiday was given if Anzac Day fell on a weekend 
(except in Western Australia). However, this is beginning to change as states 
gradually add replacement dates to their holiday calendars. 

It was on 25th April 1915 that the armies of Australia and New Zealand entered into 
their premier battle of the First World War, at Gallipoli, Turkey. At the time, Australia 
had only been recognised as a federal commonwealth for thirteen years. 

Many Australians were sympathetic to the United Kingdom, which they regarded as 
the motherland. So the volunteer armies of Australian and New Zealand, eager to 
fight the good fight in the war, bravely landed on the shore of the Gallipoli Peninsula 
with the intent to capture and secure a safe passage for Allied navies. 

At Gallipoli, the Anzacs faced off with one of the fiercest armies history has ever 
known. Despite landing under the cover of darkness, the Anzacs were met with 
immediate bombardment and gunfire. On the shores of Gallipoli, the Australian and 
New Zealand armies fought for eight months forcing a stalemate. Eight thousand 
Anzac soldiers lost their lives before the Allies called for an evacuation. 

While the operation itself was not a success, the valour and determination shown 
by Anzacs, the “Knights of Gallipoli,” were immediately commemorated in Australia, 
London, and even at the Allies’ camp in Egypt in 1916. Parades and ceremonies 
were held in their honour, and even those who were wounded in combat were a 
part of the parade while they were still recovering. 
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By the 1920s, the day had become a way to memorialise the sixty thousand 
Australian soldiers who died in the First World War. By the next decade, all 
Australian states had a form of celebration for Anzac Day, and many of the 
traditions we still carry out today had already taken shape. Forevermore, the 25th of 
April would be known as the day Australia arrived as a force in the world. 

Journalist Phillip, F. E. Schuler wrote of this defining moment in his book, “Australia 
in Arms” (published 1916): 

“ANZAC! In April—a name unformed, undetermined; June—and the worth of a 
Nation and Dominion proved by the five letters—bound together, by the young 
army’s leader, Lieut.-General Sir W. Birdwood, in the inspired “Anzac”—Australian, 
New Zealand Army Corps.” 

However, for all the gallantry and selfless sacrifice offered by Australians in this 
war, it must also be remembered that throughout World War 1 there was constant, 
unnecessary waste of human life. Bryce Courtenay writes about the sacrifice of the 
Light Horsemen in his introduction to “An Anzac’s Story” by Roy Kyle A.I.F (p. 152), 

“Their gallantry will never be forgotten, and the stupidity of the commanding 
generals must never be forgiven. This was a war where too many of the beautiful 
young of every nation were sacrificed willy-nilly by old men smelling of whisky, with 
the brass buttons on their tunics stretched to breaking point over their paunches. 
Dyspeptic colonels and generals, spluttering and mumbling through their tobacco-
stained moustaches, watched men die through the rubber eyepieces of their field 
glasses and pronounced the battle glorious.” 

Information accessed from: https://publicholidays.com.au/anzac-day/ 

Enjoy the upcoming weekend and please take time to remember our ANZACs this 

Saturday. Thank you to all families for the great job you are doing supporting our 

students with their studies at home, whilst also trying to get through your usual 

commitments. A big thank you also to our staff at school. Some teachers are schooling 

their own kids, supervising students of essential service workers on site, and preparing 

and videoing lessons late into each and every night. This is a massive effort on their part, 

and their hard work and generosity is much appreciated by all of us. We are very 

fortunate to have about 16 staff who have willingly put their name on a roster to come 

in and supervise students at school whilst balancing their normal contractual 

obligations. This shows just how invested our staff are in the learning and welfare of our 

students, and I commend them for their fantastic efforts. 

Adrian Waters –Principal 

 

FROM THE OFFICE 
 

Our temporary office hours are Monday to Friday 8.30am – 1.30pm 

and are manned by either Judy or Belinda. If you email either of us 

please also CC Bellbrae PS on; bellbrae.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au to 

ensure it is received by one of us. J 
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EVENTS TO COME……………….     

 

SCHOLASTIC BOOK CLUB (SBC) 

 

 
Issue 3 of SBC is now available on line.  A great way to get some new books to read at 

reasonable prices (46 of the books are $5 or under) while we are all isolating.  Books can be 

opted delivered direct to your door for an extra charge or can be delivered to school and I 

can organise a drive through collection time at school or pick up from my place (just near 

the Bellbrae round about) at a time that suits you. 
 

https://scholastic.com.au/book-club/virtual-catalogue-1/ 
 

Orders need to be in by Friday 1st May, but I will place an early order on Friday 24th April, 

for people that have orders in by then. 
 

Where possible please order online using the LOOP credit card payment system. Cash 

orders can be delivered to school office if unable to pay online. 
 

Please don’t hesitate to contact me on 0419 509 175 or email 

Cunningham.frances.l@edumail.vic.gov.au. 

 

Happy browsing.... Fran 

 

 

 

 

 

APRIL  

24th – Friday  Scholastic Early Book orders due today – see newsletter 

MAY  

1st - Friday Scholastic Final book orders due in today – see newsletter 

JUNE 

26th - Friday Last Day Term 2 – 2.30 Dismissal 

JULY 

Monday 13th  First Day Term 3 

AUGUST  

Mon 24th Aug ––Fri 4th Sept Foundation – Year 4 Two Week Swimming Program - TBC 

OCTOBER  

Mon 5th Oct – Fri 27th Nov Foundation – Year 4 Gymnastic 8 week Program - TBC 

Mon 26th – Wed 28th  Year 4 Urban Camp - TBC 

Thurs 29th – Fri 30th  Year 2 Camp to Burnside Camp Anglesea - TBC 

NOVEMBER  

Mon 5th Oct – Fri 27th Nov Foundation – Year 4 Gymnastic 8 week Program -TBC 

12th – Thursday School Concert – GPAC - TBC 

Wed 25th – Fri 27th  Year 5 Sovereign Hill Camp -TBC 

https://scholastic.com.au/book-club/virtual-catalogue-1/
mailto:Cunningham.frances.l@edumail.vic.gov.au
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LINKS FOR PARENTS TO SUPPORT THEIR CHILDREN IN 
UNDERSTANDING CORONAVIRUS 

https://www.education.vic.gov.au/parents/learning/Pages/home-learning.aspx 

Information for parents on supporting their children with remote learning.  

https://www.earlyyearsstorybox.com/corona/ 

This book could be read online, or printed and used at home, it is more detailed than the 

other resource in explaining the coronavirus, particularly helpful in explaining why some 

children may still need to attend school and how people may be feeling. I feel this book 

would be helpful for children experiencing any anxiety related to the current situation.  

The additional game can assist parents/teachers talking through the book in more detail and 

enable children to verbalise their own thoughts and feelings through the themes raised in the 

book - handy way to reinforce the messages.  

https://www.allisondavies.com.au/braincare-through-song-every-little-cell/ 

This is a catchy song for anyone to sing along to and has a simple but helpful positive 

mantra!! This could be a handy song to encourage children to use when needing to regulate 

themselves, or ‘calm’, for example this could be an alternative for a breathing exercise, as it 

enables deep breathing through song.  

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=DA_SsZFYw0w 

This is a visual story explaining social distancing, it is quite simplistic and I feel would be 

particularly good for younger children (F-1’s) 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=sJ_-LV11U2Y 

An episode of Playschool dedicated to explaining the Coronavirus and the changes we are 

experiencing (it is encouraged for parents to watch this with children, so they can offer 

support, answer questions and be available for the child if required).  

https://www.heysigmund.com/making-the-new-normal-work-how-to-support-children-and-

teens-through-social-isolation/ 

A helpful article on parenting through social isolation and how to support your children.  

VIDEOS ON GENERAL ANXIETY/PRACTICING MINDFULNESS 
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=RVA2N6tX2cg&t=5s&fbclid=IwAR0j8SKZKvUN1V

B0MFaqUF1FeaMNMmS-R91_7zyEq4rG5yrNRJNx-2W10eQ 

This is a video of kids explaining their experience of becoming angry, and what is 

happening for their body and how deep breathing can be helpful. It could be useful to show 

a child who may be experiencing these intense emotions to enable them to understand what 

is going on in their bodies. It is important that children are shown this video when they are 

in a calm, regulated state – and it would be helpful to have a conversation with the child 

after the video to talk about what strategies would best support them, and then practicing 

these together. A child is more likely to draw on these strategies if they have had an 

opportunity to practice them in a calm and secure environment, therefore the more practice 

the better and this will lead to a more ‘automatic’ coping response when a child is feeling 

overwhelmed by their emotions.  

https://www.heysigmund.com/treehouse/mindfulness/ 

A range of videos for children on practicing mindfulness, parents could go through these 

together with a child and work out which strategy is most effective for the child. 

https://www.heysigmund.com/category/with-kids/anxiety-videos-for-kids/  

Videos for children and parents to understand anxiety, what is happening in the brain and 

how to manage these feelings and behaviours. If we understand this ourselves, we can then 

better support our children in working through these experiences.  

 

 
 

 

https://www.education.vic.gov.au/parents/learning/Pages/home-learning.aspx
https://www.earlyyearsstorybox.com/corona/
https://www.allisondavies.com.au/braincare-through-song-every-little-cell/
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=DA_SsZFYw0w
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=sJ_-LV11U2Y
https://www.heysigmund.com/making-the-new-normal-work-how-to-support-children-and-teens-through-social-isolation/
https://www.heysigmund.com/making-the-new-normal-work-how-to-support-children-and-teens-through-social-isolation/
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=RVA2N6tX2cg&t=5s&fbclid=IwAR0j8SKZKvUN1VB0MFaqUF1FeaMNMmS-R91_7zyEq4rG5yrNRJNx-2W10eQ
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=RVA2N6tX2cg&t=5s&fbclid=IwAR0j8SKZKvUN1VB0MFaqUF1FeaMNMmS-R91_7zyEq4rG5yrNRJNx-2W10eQ
https://www.heysigmund.com/treehouse/mindfulness/
https://www.heysigmund.com/category/with-kids/anxiety-videos-for-kids/
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                Birthday Celebrations  

                           This week   
 

 

20th April Ruby Mee, Coco Markus, Chloe Muscroft & Tanner Maddock 

22nd April Mahli Jones & Sam Flick 

23rd April Tom Pfeffer 

24th April Jack Webber 

25th April Lola Mugavin, Jack Mugavin, River Isaac & Aubry Priest 

26th April Rufus Fisher 
 

WELL DONE AWARDS  
 

Darbi Webber For challenging herself in Maths and being so dedicated to her 

online learning.  

Graci Walsh For challenging herself with her online learning and giving great 

feedback.  

2B 

(and all your families) 

For a fantastic and positive effort starting our Remote Learning 

2C To the whole of 2C for being so resilient when adapting to remote 

learning. 

2A For ‘their positive and resilient approach to the start of remote 

learning. Outstanding effort!’ 

Winsome McRae  For making a fantastic start to the remote learning concept. She 

has displayed resilience through continuing to ask important 

questions and having a go at all tasks! 

 

COMMUMITY NEWS 
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BELLBRAE PS SPONSORS 2020  
 Supporting these businesses is the best way to show your appreciation J 
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